COMMUNICATION - C8
Council — May 27, 2020
Committee of the Whole
Report No. 20, Item 17

From: Richard Lorello <} G

Sent: Wednesday, May 20, 2020 1:56 PM

To: Bevilacqua, Maurizio <Maurizio.Bevilacqua@vaughan.ca>; Ferri, Mario
<Mario.Ferri@vaughan.ca>; Rosati, Gino <Gino.Rosati@vaughan.ca>; Jackson, Linda
<Linda.Jackson@vaughan.ca>; lafrate, Marilyn <Marilyn.lafrate@vaughan.ca>; Carella, Tony
<Tony.Carella@vaughan.ca>; DeFrancesca, Rosanna <Rosanna.DeFrancesca@vaughan.ca>; Racco,
Sandra <Sandra.Racco@vaughan.ca>; Shefman, Alan <Alan.Shefman@vaughan.ca>

Cc: Coles, Todd <Todd.Coles@vaughan.ca>; Craig, Suzanne <Suzanne.Craig@vaughan.ca>; Noor
Javed <njaved@thestar.ca>; Adam MartinRobbins <amartinrobbins@yrmg.com>

Subject: [External] May 20 Committee of the Whole Meeting Item 17 Indemnification By Law
Amendments

Good Day Mr. Coles
Please post this communication as it relates to the subject matter.
Good afternoon Mayor and Members of Council

| would like to reiterate my deep disappoint that Council would consider granting
themselves a signification financial benefit during a global pandemic. The Toronto
Star classified this benefit as the most generous indemnification bylaw in the GTA.
This is completely inappropriate during a time when many are struggling financially.

That said, the Toronto Star article exposed that Councillor Ferri brought forward these
amendments in a manner that benefits himself personally. The Star article revealed
that Councillor Ferri is the subject of a Conflict or Interest complaint. In effect, while
facing a Conflict of Interest complaint, Councillor Ferri has be trying to structure an



indemnification bylaw that suites his needs to obtain reimbursement for his legal cost
through his own indemnification byalw amendments.

This in itself is a conflict of interest for Councillor Ferri. While it may not fall under the
legal definition of Conflict of Interest, it is certainly an ethical and moral conflict of
interest. | understand the Councillor Ferri is now "walking back" on his amendments
to support the staff recommendation, it is only because he has been caught and
exposed to be working in his own self interest.

This issue and Councillor Ferri's self serving amendments has left a black stain on all
of positive COVID-19 measures that the City of Vaughan has brought forward to
date.

In light of this exposure of Councillor Ferri's actions, | feel that in the interest of
transparency to the public that each Member of Council should disclose publicly at
today's Committee of the Whole meeting, if they are also currently facing a Code of
Conduct complaint or a Municipal Conflict or Interest complaint where they would be
benefiting for the new amendments to the indemnification bylaw.

Sincerely
Richard T. Lorello



